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JUL 2 6 2019 
 

Mr. John Fowler 
Executive Director 
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation 
401 F Street NW, Suite 308 
Washington, DC 20001-2637 

 
 

Dear Mr. Fowler, 
 

Under my authority and as the Department of the Army Senior Policy Official for 
historic preservation, I am designating Dr. David Guldenzopf as the Department of the 
Army Federal Preservation Officer. Dr. Guldenzopf serves in my office as the Director 
for Environmental Quality. He is the Department of the Army's principal historic 
preservation professional and is exceptionally qualified for this designation. 

 
As the Department of the Army Federal Preservation Officer, Dr. Guldenzopf has 

major department-wide responsibilities for historic preservation and compliance with the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA). Dr. Guldenzopf is the Department of the 
Army representative to the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, State Historic 
Preservation Offices, Tribal Historic Preservation Offices, Department of Interior, 
National Park Service, and non-governmental historic preservation organizations, 
among others. 

 
Dr. Guldenzopf is authorized to act as agency official, consult on behalf of the 

Department of the Army, and sign Department of the Army NHPA correspondence and 
NHPA Program Alternatives for purposes of compliance with Section 106 of the NHPA 
and 36 CFR 800. He is authorized to establish Army historic preservation policy and 
take other necessary actions regarding the Department of the Army's historic 
preservation program and compliance with the NHPA. Where there is a failure to 
resolve the adverse effect of an undertaking on historic properties and NHPA Section 
106 consultation is terminated by the Army, Dr. Guldenzopf is authorized to request 
comments from the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation and notify consulting 
parties pursuant to 36 CFR 800.7(a)(1). Dr. Guldenzopf is also the Department of the 
Army signature authority for National Register of Historic Places listing nominations, 
requests for determinations of National Register eligibility from the Keeper of the 
National Register, and for comments on National Historic Landmark proposals. 

 
Designation of Dr. Guldenzopf as the Department of the Army Federal Preservation 

Officer is effective immediately and continues until rescinded in writing by this office. 
This designation does not apply to civil works functions of the US Army Corps of 
Engineers.  Dr. Guldenzopf may be reached at (571) 256-7822, 



david.b.guldenzopf.civ@mail.mil. If you have any questions regarding this designation, 
please contact Ms. Amy Borman, Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Army for 
Environment, Safety and Occupational Health at (703) 697-1328, 
amy.l.borman.civ@mail.mil. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CF: 
Ms. Joy Beasley, National Park Service 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
Alex A Beehler 

Mr. Erik Hein, National Conference of State Historic Preservation Officers 
Dr. Valerie Grussing, National Association of Tribal Historic Preservation Officers 
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